
 

 

 

  It’s a new term!    Welcome back! 

We hope you enjoyed the school holidays. 

 

There are many events happening in Term 3! 

To help you get a little prepared, the below dates and information contained in the 
following pages may assist.   

**Please note: there have been some date changes. Please mark these on your calendars. 

CARMEL PRIMARY 
ADVENTIST COLLEGE Events and Information 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 3 
 
Pupil Free Day – Teachers PD 
3yo Kindy, Pre-Primary – Yr 6 commence classes at 8:50am 
Pyjama Day 
Parents & Friends Committee Meeting 
Armadale SDA Church Program 
Storytime in the Bush commences 

 
Working Bee 
Open Day @ Carmel Secondary 
School Photo Day 
Book Week Parade 
Swan Valley SDA Church Program 
Parents & Friends Committee Meeting 
Flanno Friday 

 
Junior Concert Program 
Mud Day 
Cross Country & Market Day  
Last day of Term 3 

__________July__________ 
Monday, 16 July 
Tuesday, 17 July 
Friday, 20 July 
Wednesday, 25 July 
Saturday, 28 July 
Tuesday, 31 July 

__________August__________ 
Sunday, 5 August 
Wednesday, 8 August 
Monday, 13 August 
Friday, 24 August  
Saturday, 25 August 
Wednesday, 29 August 
Friday, 31 August 

__________September__________ 
Wednesday, 5 September 
Friday, 7 September 
Wednesday, 19 September 
Friday, 21 September 

Term 3 
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General 
School Fees 
Fee statements were posted to all families last week. 
Please check your statements thoroughly and contact 
myself should you find any discrepancies. 
 
Just a reminder regarding payment dates: 

Option B (Term-by-Term) - To receive your 2.5% discount, 
please ensure Term 3’s fee payment is paid on or before 
Friday, 27thJuly (week 2).  

Option C (Monthly)  - payments are due on the 15thof 
each month.  

Option D (Fortnightly) - payments are due on the 14thand 
28thof each month. 

We totally understand that the monthly and fortnightly 
due dates may not suit all pay cycles. Please note if you 
have chosen to make monthly/fortnightly payments you 
are required to make at least 1 payment per month or 2 
fortnightly payments per month. This will then ensure your 
fees are finalised by the end of November.  
 
Please remember to keep us up to date and contact us 
if you are experiencing financial difficulties or have had a 
change in circumstances. We are more than happy to 
make accommodations and alternative payment 
arrangements, but can only do so if we are aware of 
your situation.  

Thank you for your commitment in paying your child’s 
school fees. Narelle Duncan 

7:00pm on Wednesday,  
July 25  
August 29 

P & F Meetings this term… 

We would like to invite ALL Parents and 
Friends of Carmel Primary to join us. 

School Banking 
New rewards now available! 
 
Exciting new Term 3 rewards with a Super 
Savers theme are now available, while 
stocks last! 

For every deposit made at school students 
will receive a silver Dollarmites token. 
Once students have individually 
collected 10 tokens they can redeem them for 
exclusive School Banking reward items in 
recognition of their regular savings habits.  

Subway Lunch Days 
This term we have two Subway Lunch Days (Fridays). 

August 10   
September 14 
Order forms will be made available prior to the above 
dates. 

Please note that there is no obligation to have a 
Subway Lunch order. This lunch day is giving students 
another option other than a Walliston Deli lunch order.  

After School Sports 
After school sports (Sporting Schools) will 
be starting again this term.  

The sport options available will be Soccer and 
Netball (tbc).  
Sporting Schools will commence in Week 3 on 
Wednesday, August 1. 

Places will be limited.  
More information and permission forms will be sent 
home in the near future.  

VACSWIM  
2018/2019 Programs 
Dates for VacSwim 2018/2019 are now available 
online at www.education.wa.edu.au/programs-and-
locations  

Enrolments for all programs open on 18 July 2018. 
Check the program table for the enrolment close 
dates. It is important for every child to learn to swim 
and develop essential water safety skills. 

VacSwim’s school holiday swimming 
programs are conducted by qualified 
instructors who teach children the skills to 
be confident swimmers and safe in the 
water.  

Can You Help?  
If you have some spare time, we are 
in need of volunteers to help 
assemble the take home gift for the 
upcoming church program on July 
28.   

Small groups would work best to assemble the gifts.  If 
you could spare a couple of hours, that would be 
wonderful and your help would be greatly 
appreciated!  

Please see Nicola Warchol or leave your name at the 
front office if you could help with this.    Thank you  
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July... 
This Friday, July 20, Carmel Primary will be having a Pyjama Day!   

We encourage all students to wear their pyjamas or onesie to school for 
the day.  

Sport sneakers will need to be worn rather than slippers/ugg 
boots for safety while playing.  

We ask that students wearing their pyjamas bring a gold coin 
donation. Thank you. 

National Pyjama Day is to help The Pyjama Foundation raise much-needed awareness and funds 
for children in foster care. With the money raised from National Pyjama Day, you’ll be helping 
Foster kids achieve their dreams. All money raised from National Pyjama Day will go towards 
supporting more than 1000 children with their learning and education, fund educational 
resources and help create a brighter future. 

Armadale SDA Church Program 
Saturday, July 28 
Carmel Primary has been invited to be a part of 
the Armadale Seventh-Day Adventist Church 
program on Saturday, July 28 from 10:30am – 
12:15pm. Armadale Church is located on the 
corner Wungong Road and Ninth Avenue, 
Armadale. 
 
This is a wonderful opportunity for all our students 
to have the opportunity to serve and for you as 
parents to see what they have been working on 
as part of our ‘Service Through the Arts’ 
program. Students (Year 1-6) are to wear: Full 
winter school uniform. 
 
We thank you for your support and look forward 
to you joining us for this upcoming event. 

If	you	or	you	know	of	someone	looking	for	a	wholesome,	
educational	activity	for	2-4	year	olds,	we	can	help	you!			
Storytime	will	start	again	on	Tuesday,	July	31.		

Come	along	to	enjoy	a	short	walk	through	the	bush,	a	story	&	
activity	and	morning	tea.			

Bookings	are	essential,	so	please	phone	Narelle	on	9291	6399.			

year 10 Cambodia  
Fundraiser  

On Friday, July 27 some Year 10 students will 
be running a fundraiser for their service trip to 
Cambodia at the Carmel Gymnasium.  

 
Some of our students 
will have the 
opportunity to walk 
down and support this 
fundraiser.  

More information will be 
provided next week. 
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August... 

Book Week Parade 
August 24 

The theme for Book Week this year is… 
‘Find Your Treasure’.  

On Friday, August 24 
students can participate in 
the Book Week Parade by 
dressing up as a character 
from a favourite book.  

Start having a think now for 
ideas. 

OPEN DAY at Carmel Secondary 
Carmel Adventist College Secondary is 
holding their annual Open Day on 
Wednesday, August 8!  

Check future newsletters for 
further information. 

‘ F lanno’ Friday 
Circle Friday, 31st August on your calendars!  

We invite all our Dad’s and Grandad’s to come in 
and enjoy a FREE McCarmel Burger! 

To celebrate our Dad’s and 
Grandad’s, staff will be 
wearing their favourite 
flannel shirt and all students 
are encouraged to wear a 
flannel shirt over their uniform 
too.   

Now is a good time to get 
hunting for your ‘Flanno’! 

Swan Valley SDA Church Program 
Saturday, August 25 
Carmel Primary has been invited to be a part of 
the Swan Valley Seventh-Day Adventist Church 
program on Saturday, August 25 from 10:30am – 
12:15pm. Swan Valley Church is located on 163 
Talbot Rd, Jane Brook. 
We look forward to you joining us for this event. 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY  
IS COMING! 

Our school photo day is scheduled for…  
Monday, August 13! 
  
Students are to wear FULL WINTER UNIFORM please. 
Please refer to the Student Handbook on our website 
under ‘Enrolments’ as to the uniform requirements. 
 

All students will be photographed 
individually on photo day for school 
administration records AS WELL as 
included in their class group photo 
available for purchase to all families.  
Should there be any reason why your 
child should NOT be included in the 
photo shoot, please contact the front 
office.  
 
Thank you. 
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September... 

Cross Country Event 
Wednesday, September 19 

On Wednesday, 19th September students will be 
participating in the Carmel Adventist College Primary 
Cross Country Event. Students will start training this 
term in preparation for this. 

This year we will again have the Mountain Bike Time 
Challenge as part of this event.  The regular Cross 
Country Run will take place first thing in the morning 
(9am-11am) and the Bike Time Challenge will be held 
last thing in the day (1:30pm-3:15pm).  

MUD DAY 
2018 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 7 
Mud Day is an opportunity for children to 
celebrate nature, outdoors, and mess, by 
getting really muddy. Students will have the 
opportunity to roll, squish, slide and splash in the 
mud. 

JUNIOR CONCERT 
The Junior Concert will be held at  

Carmel College Gymnasium  

on  

Wednesday, 5th September  

This is a night not to be missed!  
We encourage you to come along  

for a great evening. 

NAIDOC Chapel 
In celebration of NAIDOC 
Week, we will be having a 
special chapel program.  

Join us towards the end of the term. 
Check upcoming newsletters for the date. 

Year 5 at Carmel Primary will be busy planning for this annual fundraising Market Day. 

Straight after Carmel’s Cross Country event, Year 5 will be providing a wonderful time for all with 
stalls and events. Funds raised from this event will go towards our Secondary’s service project in 

Cambodia, which will be the initial stages of building a school in Cambodia.  

This day is a lot fun and not to be missed! 

Market Day 2018 
~ September 19 ~ 
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Cupcake	sales	and	mufti	donations	raised	$974.95!	
This	will	be	a	wonderful	support	for	Year	5	as	they	enter	their	term	planning	for	Market	Day.	The	
whole	school	are	working	together	to	make	a	difference	in	other’s	lives	far	away	from	us.	This	year’s	
fundraiser	is	linked	with	out	Secondary	service	project	in	Cambodia.	 

Thank you so much for your support! 

From our Chaplain... 
My husband and son are proud Dockers supporters. On the first Sunday of the holidays, as a special 
treat, we donned our purple and headed off to Optus Stadium.  The weather was fine, the Dockers 
were playing Brisbane and it should have been a great game for even me, a not so avid footy fan, 
to enjoy!  Very sadly, it didn't end up the way we had hoped, but in every situation, you can always 
find something positive I like to think!   
  
Walking with excitement and anticipation from the train station towards 
the stadium, we were engulfed in a massive sea of purple and I had this 
very distinct feeling that we belonged. There was no prescribed dress 
code and everyone was wearing something different but strangely, we 
were all connected. Some were wearing original Freo jumpers, proudly 
showing they had been around for a very long time, others had the 
whole kit, top to bottom Freo gear, while for others it was just a discrete 
cap or a scarf.  No one cared I was in a borrowed jumper and I could 
only tell you the coach and captains name, I belonged. As we patiently 
waited in the incredibly long queue to enter the stadium, no one was 
bothered and spirits were high. We were all there with a common 
purpose, to support our team.   
  
Reflecting on our experience, I couldn't help but think that I hope you and your family experience a similar feeling 

each time you enter the front gates of our school. Our prayer is that you and your precious children 
feel you belong and feel part of our school family. We all come from different backgrounds, some 
have been around a long time and others not so long, some know everyone and some only know a 
few. We all have different things in common, but something we all share is a common purpose be 

part of a community, a team, a group of people all wanting the very best for the precious children 
God has blessed us with.   

 
I would like to give you all a very big, warm, welcome back as we start Term 3.  
 
God bless, 
Nicola Warchol 



 

 

  p.  (08) 9291 6399 
e. admin@carmelcollegeprimary.wa.edu.au 

w.  www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au 

CARMEL PRIMARY 
ADVENTIST COLLEGE 

School Term Dates 2018  
Term 3   Tuesday, July 17 – Friday, September 21 
Term 4  Tuesday, Oct 9 – Tuesday, December 11 

Like us on Facebook for regular information 
updates.  
Search for Carmel Adventist College Primary. 

Uniform Shop Opening Hours 
Please see below for the current opening 
times.  

PRIMARY 
Friday – 8:45 – 9:15am 
 
SECONDARY 
Monday – 8:30 - 9:30am 
Tuesday – 3:30 - 4:00pm  
Thursday – 8:30 - 9:30am 

Happy Birthday! 
Happy Birthday to the following students  

who celebrate an upcoming birthday! 

Zachariah (Yr 2), Harrison (Yr 2), 
Zebadiah (Yr 6), Jadon (Yr 4) 
and Levi (PP). 
 
We pray that God will bless you in the 
year ahead. 

If you have any notices for the next newsletter, please 
email to joannepearson@adventist.org.au by  

Thursday , July 26  

Teacher PD 
3yr Old Kindy, PP – Yr 6 commence classes at 8:30am 
Storytime in the Bush commences 
Combined Schools Sport Day 
Orientation Day 
Speech, Concert & Yr 6 Graduation Night 
Year 6 Fun Day Out 
Pre-Primary Graduation & Nativity Evening 
Term 4 Concludes 

Monday, 8 October 
Tuesday, 9 October 
Tuesday, 16 October 
Friday, 26 October 
Friday, 9 November 
Wednesday, 5 December 
Friday, 7 December 
Friday, 7 December 
Tuesday, 11 December 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 4 

 

 

 

 

We are in need of some parent volunteers to 
help with the following jobs/upcoming events:  

• Co-ordinate School Banking 
• Manage garage sale trail 
• Help with quiz night 
• Set up/serve drinks at Friday chapel 
• Painting wood for outdoor kitchen 
• Source and install outdoor kitchen 

screens  

If you are able to help, we would love to hear 
from you.  Please speak to Narelle or Jen at the 
front office. 

EDUCATION is the most powerful weapon which you can use to…  
Change the World       ~ Nelson Mandela 



	

08.09.18

SATURDAY

Carmel Adventist
College 
210 Glenisla Rd,  
Carmel WA 6076

To register contact  
Natalie Meade @ WA Conference  
on 9398 7222  or email   
nataliemeade@adventist.org.au

This cost is
per couple.

This  includes
resources,
lunch and  

a special
dinner. 

COST $100

Carmel Adventist College 
210 Glenisla Road, 
Carmel WA 6076 

making good marriages 

 even better

10AM - 7PM

A program designed to enrich your

marriage and make it thrive!  

Places are limited - contact (08) 6164 0200 to register today! 
For more info click here or go to www.relationshipswa.org.au 

Survival Kit for Separating Dads     Tuesday, 17 July 6.30pm to 9.00pm                        
 This session covers expectations, needs, family background & communication           $30pp                                                                                                                
 

Fathering after Separation        Tuesday 24 July, 6.30pm to 9.00pm      $30pp 

Held in a male friendly environment, this workshop will help you develop parenting skills that 
are responsive to your children’s needs -  
x what children experience in the separation & what they need from their dads 
x relating to your former partner & managing conflict constructively 
x styles of co-parenting 
x practical ways to maintain a positive & rewarding relationship with your children 

 

Partners to Parents          Wednesday 25 July  6.30-9.00pm  $45per couple  
This session helps couples successfully move from being a couple to being parents. 

 

Mums Raising Teen Boys                Tuesday 31 July   6.30-9pm  $30pp 

As the primary female role model in a boy’s life, mother play an important role in the develop-
ment of their son’s identity, including their ability to be nurturing. 

 

Making Stepfamilies Work      Wednesday 1 Aug to 5 Sep  6.30-9.00pm 

                                                                                                      $80pp, $130 per couple  
Learn ways of responding to your child to assist them to learn how to regulate their emotions. 

 


